
ANNUAL REPORT 2015 
 
Dear Friends 

Of Hyderabad Foundation Denmark, 
Dear Mr. & Mrs. Finn Peterson 
Dear Mr. Peter Simonsen, 

 
The Management, Staff and Children of Hyderabad Children’s Aid Society Wish 

You all a Very Happy and Prosperous New Year 2016. We pray for World Peace! 
 
It was  a pleasure to have Mr. Peter Simonsen among us in February, 2015. He 

visitd all the four Homes of the Society and we exchanged a lot of useful ideas 
for a brighter future. 

 
Children’s academic performance is very encouraging. 8 students are doing 
graduation, 11 students who appeared for Intermediate (XII) final year passed 

out with good grades. 8 students passed school final examination securing 
First class marks. All are going up for higher education. 
 

Our V.K.Dhage School has secured Government recognition (English Medium) 
up to class VII. The High School students will appear privately for the Board 

Exams. 
 
The present strength of the four Homes is 307 children. All of them are happy 

and healthy. 
 

The children took part in Sport competition, Quiz competition, Art and Craft 
completion. The V.K.Dhage School children participated in interschool Science 
Exhibition. 

 
During holidays educational Excursions and fun outings were arranged in 
groups for all the residents of the four homes. 

 
Annual medical camp was arranged when physicians, E.N.T. Specialists, Eye 

and Dental Specialists checked the children and follow up treatment was done 
where ever required. 
 

11th March, 2015 was a sad day when Dr. B.P.Rao past Treasurer and Hon. 
Secretary of the Society passed away. His fatherly figure, his honest and 
dedicated contribution is highly appreciated by the Management of Hyderabad 

Children’s Aid Society. He was associated with the Society for more than 50 
years. 

 



This year our children put up an Art & Craft Exhibition. There were many 
innovative ideas. Lot of hard work proved fruitful. All the items were sold out. 

With the profit received children were sent out on a picnic to enjoy. 
 

All the children send you Love and a big Thank You. 
 
My Special thanks to Mr. & Mrs. Finn Peterson and Mr. Peter Simonsen. 

 
I thank each one of you for your valuable support and contribution to the 
Society. 

 
God Bless You All! 

 
With warm regards and Best Wishes 
 

Thanking you 
 

Yours sincerely in Service 
 
 

DINOO KHANNA 
Hon. Secretary 
 

 
 

   


